
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM – MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
201 WEST GRAY 

 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 12, 2014 

 
5:30 P.M. 

 
 

1. DISCUSSION REGARDING FEES FOR CITY BREWER 
PERMITS. 

 
2. DISCUSSION REGARDING SMOKING REGULATIONS ON 

MUNICIPAL PROPERTIES. 
 
3. MISCELLANEOUS DISCUSSION. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DATE:  March 6, 2014 
 
 
TO:  City Council Oversight Committee 
 
 
FROM: Brenda Hall, City Clerk 
 
 
SUBJECT: Permit Fees for Brewers 
 
 
Planning Department Staff recently met with an applicant seeking to open a Craft 
Brewery in Norman.  Staff reviewed the applicant’s plan and City requirements 
regulating breweries, one of which is obtaining a “Brewer” permit from the City Clerk’s 
Office at a cost of $1,000 per year.  
 
Following the meeting with the potential brewery owner, Staff was contacted by 
members of Council inquiring how the license/permit fees were established and 
questioned the inconsistency of fees between license/permit types; e.g., Oklahoma 
Winemaker at $50 per year and a Brewer at $1,000 per year.  It was suggested Council 
Oversight Committee review said fees and determine whether adjustments should be 
made.  This memorandum will outline the issue raised, results of staff’s research on 
license/permit fees, and a consideration for a possible amendment to the current 
ordinance. 
 
The Alcoholic Beverage Laws Enforcement (ABLE) Commission enforce the alcoholic 
beverage laws in the state of Oklahoma as outlined in the Oklahoma Alcoholic Beverage 
Control Act.  Municipalities are authorized to enact local ordinances consistent with the 
Act.  In accordance therewith, City Council adopted Ordinance No. O-7475-8 in 1974 
incorporating a fee schedule for various City licenses, permits and occupational taxes, 
which mirrored ABLE’s fee schedule at the time of adoption.  At that time an ABLE 
Brewer License was $1,000 per year, a Winemaker was $500 per year, and an Oklahoma 
Winemaker was $50 per year.   
 
Since that time, ABLE has increased the cost of a Brewer license to $1,250 per year and 
in 2010 established an Oklahoma Brewer license at a cost of $125 per year.  This would 
enable the City of Norman to amend its current ordinance to add a category for an 
Oklahoma Brewer at an annual cost of $125 bringing it more in line with that of an 
Oklahoma Winemaker.  Since adoption of the ordinance in 1974, Norman has never 
issued a Brewer permit; therefore, if Council so desires adding this category would not 
have an adverse impact on existing permits. 
 
 
cy:  Steve Lewis, City Manager 
       Jeff Bryant, City Attorney 
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